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MINUTES:  Faculty Associates, Inc.

Audit Committee Meeting 

Tuesday, October 8, 2019
Time: 2:00 p.m. 

Location: D4-16

Present:  Laura Huntley (chair), Dr. Isabel Garcia, Dr. Valeria Gordan, Dr. John Hardeman, Laura Huntley, Dr. Cesar Migliorati and Jean Sweitzer 
Guests:   Barbara Boyd, Purvis Gray & Company, Jeremiah Brown, Purvis Gray & Company, Jim Webb, Jodi Geiger and Jim Wold 
Excused: Curtis Reynolds
	AGENDA
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION

	Call to Order 
	Laura Huntley called the meeting to order. Ms. Barbara Boyd and Mr. Jermiah Brown from Purvis Gray & Company were introduced. 
	No action required.

	Minutes from Prior Audit Committee Meeting
	The minutes from the last Audit Committee held on October 1, 2018 were approved previously by electronic vote but were included as information.
	No action required.

	Presentation of Audit Report by the Audit Firm
	Barbara Boyd presented the results of the audit for the period ending June 30, 2019. Pages 1 and 2 include the independent auditor’s report. The audit firm provided an unmodified, clean opinion for the Faculty Associates, Inc. FY19 audit which is the highest level. 
Page 7 includes the Income Statement. Operating revenues increased slightly. Bad debts increased slightly from $2.1M in FY18 to $2.6M in FY19. Credit card fees were up consistent with increases in professional fees. Transfers were up by $1.2M. Although net position increased, it was not an increase as large as previous years. 
The balance sheet or statement of net position is included on page 6. Cash and cash equivalents grew by $2.4M. There was a $370K increase (or 10%) in Accounts Receivable (A/R). The total net position of $22.3M provides over a year of operating expenses, although it does not take into account any future capital outlays. 
Page 14 looks at internal controls as part of a risk assessment. Ms. Boyd stated she was pleased to say there is nothing to report, with no significant deficiencies or material weaknesses. 

The audit documents also include the communications letter to the Audit Committee. There were no changes in accounting policies. There were no difficulties in performing the audit and it was another great audit. Ms. Boyd thanked Jodi Geiger and Jean Sweitzer. Ms. Boyd concluded by restating she was pleased to report there were no corrections and no other matters to report. 
	ACTION: The approved Audit Report will be shared with the full Board at today’s meeting.


	Audit Committee Discussion of Financial Statements and Independent Auditors’ Report
	After a motion to approve, the Audit Committee voted unanimously to approve the FY19 Financial Statements. 
	The audit report was accepted as presented to the Audit Committee.

	Adjournment
	The Audit Committee was adjourned and was followed by the Board of Directors meeting.
	No action required.
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